
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
Greetings Fellow Retirees.  Hope you all had a great summer break doing lots of fun things.  

We are now back, and ready to start towards the end of the year.  Our September meeting was 

not as long as others, but it was well attended with some newer faces such as Lee Guilarducci 

(Lee hope I got the spelling right) and Steve Wright.  Thanks for attending guys and hope to 

see you both at all our future meetings.  

Our speaker for the meeting was Julie Prayter.  Julie is the new Communications and Media 

Director for the Deputy Sheriff’s Association.  The DSA is going to start having a magazine 

again and we will be included as a part of the different topics.  Julie’s feeling, and I concur, is 

that we, as retirees with years of experience, can impart some words of wisdom or experience 

to the younger deputies as they work through their careers.  She is going to try to feature 

something from one or two retirees in each issue.  Copies of the magazine will also be  

available to us as there will be extras at the next meeting after each issue comes out. 

 

We are working on plans for speakers at upcoming meetings but as of now nothing has been 

firmed up. Another change, as of the meeting in September.  Rich Madrigal, who has been our 

Sunshine Chairman for those who are sick, has asked to be replaced for personal reasons.  

Rich has done a great job but sadly I have accepted his resignation.  In his place, I have asked 

Earl Evans to be Sunshine Committee Chairman.  Earl has  

graciously accepted and will take over the position immediately.  

Therefore, if you know of any of our retirees who are ill, or have 

passed away, please contact Earl and let him know.  His contact  

information is on our 711club.org website. 

 

Once again thank you for your support and attendance at our 

luncheon meetings.  Please keep it up keep trying to bring in any 

new, or older members that you can.  Have a wonderful month and 

we’ll see you on October 9th.  - John 
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AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 

 

1.  Roy Messer 

2.  Philip Davis 

4.  Walt Mott 

5.  Robert Lehman, Steve McKinney 

6.  Tom Silver 

8.  Sherry Matranga 

9.  Ed Close 

10. Scott Jones, William Miller,  

 Gerald Ward 

13. Craig Ward 

14. Timothy Kelly 

15. Carl Hicks, Kenneth Baker 

16. William Ferguson, Dina Messier 

17. Arthur Hines, Wendy Iames 

18. Billie Long 

19. William Barnsdale 

20. Jim Perna 

21 .Darryl Dunham, Jacqui LeMaster 

22. Dennis Whitten  

23. Richard Russell 

24. Gary Iames, Sandra Shields 

25 .Joe Spoto 

28 .Phylllis Francis, Jane Hall,  

 Ronald Tobler, Ken Martin 

30. William Black, Deborah Morrow 

31. Mike Contini 

 
SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

  

2. Lee Dean     

4. George Lewis, Gil Magness 

7. Dennis Arnal, Dennis Kyler  

8. Robert Hasapis, Larry Rael 

9. Pat Toland     

12. Jack Vining, Judi Bly-Magaw 

14. Bob Etzler, Marcie Stamm 

 

 

 

August, September & October  
 Birthdays President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

 

Vice President 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

711 Club  

640 Bercut Drive  

Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  801-5876 

 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

 

Jacqui LeMaster 

(916) 215-9193 

 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

Past President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2019 

711 Club Officers 

 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS (CONT.) 

 

26. Othel Jackson, Ernest Owen 

27. Dennis Eichmeyer 

28. John W. Smith    

29. Del Foster 

15. Steve Lee 

17. Mike  DeVilbiss 

20. James E. Smith  

23. Alfonso Linares, Ron Hampton, John 

 McGinness 

24. Dave Hash  

25. John Calava 

 

 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS  
 

2.   Owen Cater, Bryan Munn  

3.   Bob Kamena 

4.   Howard Weaver 

5.   James Delavan, Timothy Heinz 

6.   Scott Ogden 

10. Tom Roloff, Pat Flood 

14. James Dodson 

17. William Myers, Betty Souter 

22. Fred Ross 

23. Gary Day 

24. Robert Ferry, Donald Becker,  

 Robert  Denham 

25. Sue Paulson 

26. Darrin Hashisaka, Robert Calvin 

27. Randall Williams 

28. Ron Mortenson, Lance Lane 

29. Ralph Blasingame, Joe Whaley, 

 Alicia Biggers 

31. Robert Correa, John Allen,  

 David Duckett, Hal Smith 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 

Date: September 11, 2019    Location: SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Dr., Sacramento 

 

Meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. by John Woodhouse.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all  

present. Lunch was served at 12:08 p.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 

Officers                         Board of Directors 

X   President John Woodhouse   X  Earl Evans        

NP  Vice President Barbara Smith   X         Tom Guichard  

X Treasurer(s) Kathy Shannon              X         Joann Lee 

X Secretary Nancy Gust                                     X Jacqui LeMaster 

NP Sgt At Arms Sam Gault              X Richard Madrigal 

 Past President Vacant               X Judy Denton 

 

General Members Present: 36        Speaker:   1     Guests: 2       New Members: None 

 

Sunshine Report:  Presented by John Woodhouse.  Mike Wagenhals is getting better.  Bob Denham is not 

doing well. Earl Evans will be the new chair of the Sunshine Committee.  Please let him know if you have any 

news to report. 

 

Guest Speaker: Julie Prayter – SCDSA Communications & Media Director. 

 

SCDSA is starting up The Deputy Magazine again.  711 Club will have a section in the magazine, and we will 

be provided with printed copies at our meeting.  The magazine will start out twice a year and progress to  

quarterly. One section will include photos of retirees with advice they have for the newly hired.  2-3 per  

magazine. The second section will be sharing experiences with cumulative stress and PTSD.  What treatment 

worked for you and what did not.  

 

Treasurer’s Report: On file and available for review. 

 

Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in newspaper. 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:  None 

 

Meeting adjourned at 12:40 p.m. 

 

Free lunches for October were won by Kathy Shannon, Margaret Madrigal and Mary Savage. 

 

Next meeting: October 9, 2019 at DSA Office 

 

Minutes submitted by Nancy Gust, Secretary. 

 



Next Meeting -  October 9, 2018 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

October 3rd 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Sacramento Sheriff’S Department hiStorY muSeum  

Personalized engraved brick Fundraiser  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
By purchasing a Brick you create a timeless tribute at the entry of the Sheriff’s Museum. Your  
designated brick creates a loving and thoughtful gift or memorial. Honor your loved ones or preserve a 
special memory in this unique way.  
• You may purchase a brick for only $100. Order your brick securely via PayPal/Credit Card  
• OR make check payable to: Sacramento Sheriff’s Foundation  
• Contact Sharon Telles <tells@sacsheriff.com> for order form. 

• Follow directions on the form.  
 

There is a limit of three lines and 15 characters per line. Spaces, punctuation and symbols are  
considered characters.  
 

Proceeds raised will directly benefit future projects for the  
Sacramento Sheriff’s Department History Museum. 
 
 
 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

